
 

Dear Friends, 

 

Aaron sent me a list he found online of best places to see the changing leaves, and he excitedly 
pointed out that Harper’s Ferry is number seven on the list, meaning we get to live right in the middle 
of it! We love autumn--- the air as it cools down, the way the sunlight makes everything seem gold-
en, butternut squash soup, and the beauty of the leaves. But it is also back to school, and as soon 
as the back to school rush slows down we are right into a Halloween rush or even skip over Hallow-
een entirely to go straight into the Holiday rush of Thanksgiving and Christmas. Sometimes it is a 
wonder that we have time to notice the leaves changing at all. 

 

In the Gospel of Matthew 6:27-30, Jesus says: 

And can any of you by worrying add a single hour to your span of life? And why do you worry about 
clothing? Consider the lilies of the field, how they grow; they neither toil nor spin, yet I tell you, even 
Solomon in all his glory was not clothed like one of these. But if God so clothes the grass of the field, 
which is alive today and tomorrow is thrown into the oven, will he not much more clothe you—you of 
little faith? 

 

In the middle of this hectic season, I invite you to consider the lilies--- or, in our case, the changing 
leaves. Take a moment to stop and breathe and remember the one who created this beauty. Don’t 
let the busyness of the season--- the worry, the stress, the schedule--- keep you from noticing God’s 
glory just outside the window. And if you need help to stop and consider the lilies, join us for small 
groups, open prayer, or the Women’s retreat, where we encourage one another on this journey of 
faith and deepen our trust in God! 

 

Peace, 

Pastor Shannon 

 

Looking for Submissions! 

We will be putting together an Advent devotional book for Calvary this year on the theme, “Do not be 
afraid!” We are looking for devotions between 150-300 words and art. Please contact Pastor Shan-
non for more information at revshannon@calvaryumc.org. Submissions due by November 1. 

 

Young Adult Small Group 

Are you youngish? Do you feel like you are an adult-ish? Join us for a community small group study 
with Brook Hill and Trinity on Tuesdays at 6:30 at Brewd Pub 5018 Old National Pike, Frederick, MD 
21702. 

mailto:revshannon@calvaryumc.org


 

 

 

Worship in October 

 

October 1- World Communion Sunday 

We complete the series From Membership to Discipleship with the last of the five parts that are in the 

baptismal vows: Witness. Rev Larsen to preach.  

1 Kings 17:7-16 and Matthew 4:16-20 

 

 

Sermon Series: The Church Is Still Reforming  

This year marks the 500th anniversary of the Protestant Reformation, which started when Martin Luther 

nailed his 95 Theses to the Castle Church door in Wittenberg, Germany, on Oct. 31, 1517. We use this 

occasion to consider some of the major themes lifted up in the Protestant Reformation that still have a 

strong bearing on how we live out our faith today.  

 

Oct. 8   God is Sovereign   (Rev Larsen)   

Even though the world often seems adrift and we are cut off from one another, God is still in control. God’s 

hand still shapes and directs creation.  

New members received. 

Ephesians 1:-1-14 

  

Oct. 15  We Live by Faith    (Rev Sullivan)  

Wesley-Luther Connection: Strangely warmed Reading Luther’s Preface to the Romans 

Romans 1:16-17, Romans 3:21-31 

 

Oct.  22 Let Scripture Speak!   (Rev Larsen) 

On the authority of scripture to shape how we live and believe. Sola scriptura (Latin: by Scripture alone) 

is a Christian theological doctrine which holds that the Bible is to be the sole infallible rule of faith and 

practice.  

Deuteronomy 6:4-9, John 20:30-31, 2 Timothy 3:16-17 and 2 Peter 19-21 

 

Oct. 29  It Takes Grace   (Rev. Larsen) 

God is our hope for salvation and abundant life. God’s grace is the ground is the basis for our hope.  

Ephesians 2:3-8 

  

 



October 1  8:30     11:00 

Greeters  Paul Nelson    Larry & Judy Johnson 

Acolyte  Alaina Pond    Ben Moked 

Lay Readers  Cindy Mills 

Coffee/Tea  Paulette & David Petrucci  Sue Krause 

 

October 8  8:30     11:00 

Greeters  Rita Shape    Anne Mossburg 

Acolyte  Paige Willard    Alyxandra Hoover 

Lay Readers  Beth Strakonsky   Zan Fleming 

Coffee/Tea  Donna Loeb & Margery French Stephanie Slovikosky 

 

October 15  8:30     11:00 

Greeters  Duthoy Family    Dean & Maria Calcagni 

Acolyte  Bella Anderson   Maddie Hontz 

Lay Readers  Helen Sheppard   Rick Miller 

Coffee/Tea  Joe & Ginger Ward   Sue Krause 

 

October 22  8:30     11:00 

Greeters  Lois Pacheo    Helen & Stuart Austin 

Acolyte  Kaitlyn Quigley   Steven Zalatoris 

Lay Readers       Margie Wilde 

Coffee/Tea  Helen Sheppard & Jackie Grimes Stephanie Slovikosky 

 

October 29  8:30     11:00 

Greeters  Betsy Bryant    Bruce & Helen Shephard 

Acolyte  Catherine Waskey   Sophia Bostian 

Lay Readers   

Coffee/Tea  Bill & Beth Waskey   Sue Krause 





Children’s Church-New Curriculum and now at BOTH services! 

 

We’re growing!  Beginning in September, Calvary is proud to offer Children’s Church at BOTH services!  

We are committed to ministering to families and know how important it is to have age-appropriate offerings 

for worship.  We have a new Children’s Church curriculum that is easy to use and fun for the kids.  Our new 

curriculum features 10–minute DVD lesson, optional music videos, crafts, and object lessons, as well as 

take-home  paper each week.  The best part it’s  developed by the publishers of our very popular VBS pro-

gram!  See a sample video here: https://vimeo.com/206103694 and sample music video here:  https://

vimeo.com/206093354.  

If you would like to be a part of this very important ministry, please contact Christy Mossburg at                               

DirectorCEFL@calvary umc.org.  We’re  looking for volunteers that would be willing to serve once monthly 

as a leader or assistant.  We promise you’ll have a s much fun as the kids do! 

 

Holiday Craft Night 

November 17, 2017 6:30 p.m. Join us for an 

evening filled with holiday craft making, snacks, 

and music.  This is a great opportunity for your 

kids to make a holiday gift for someone special! 

 

Children ages 5 and up are invited to join us for a "Paint 
Nite" inspired evening. We'll include a pizza dinner, 
snacks, all your painting supplies, a Bible story, and a 
canvas to take home. Suggested donation of $7 per 
child requested but not required. Middle and high school 
youth are invited to participate with different project op-
tions available for them. Contact Christy Mossburg for 
more information. 



Holy Habits class  

Sundays October 1-22 at 5:30pm 

Led by Pastor Shannon 

 

A new four week study is intended to 
help new (and not so new) Christians 
learn and grow as disciples of Jesus 
Christ. This study is a brief exploration 
of some of the key practices that help us 
draw near to God, particularly prayer, 
discernment and service.  

 
“Holy Habits” is one component of a 
larger curriculum called Growing in 
Christ developed by Rev Larsen during 
his doctoral work at Wesley Seminary. 
The other two components are “Bible 
Basics,” and “Essential Beliefs” which 
will be offered at other times throughout 
the year. Each component stands on its 
own, but the three parts lift up different 
ways to grow in Christian discipleship. 

 

 

Looking for an in-depth Bible study that 
doesn't require as much time as our tra-
ditional Disciple studies? Disciple Fast 
Track will be offered on Monday eve-
nings, beginning October 2. This 24-
week class will be led by Ray Frank. 
Contact Christy Mossburg for more in-
formation  

mailto:DirectorCEFL@calvaryumc.org?subject=Disciple%20Fast%20Track


DISTRICT5 QUINTET 

LIVE THIS MONTH AT CALVARY 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2017 

3:00 P.M. 



UMW-  

Last month we hosted a ‘Meet and Greet’ for the ladies of Calvary to gather information about the 

importance of UMW and hear from the different circles that meet monthly. Besides being able to 

study and pray together. It was great to hear what happens during a circle gathering and the bond of 

friendships that are made. 

I moved here from Wisconsin in 2014 and began attending Calvary UMC. I was invited by Helen 

Sheppard to attend her Circle. It’s the connection of sisterhood that helps us feel cared for and in-

cluded. This is intentional and purposeful. We shared at the executive level that this is a priority to 

have the women of Calvary feel included in UMW activities and gatherings. If you receive an invite to 

attend any UMW sponsored functions I pray that your first response is not, no. Please allow yourself 

to learn what we are all about and how we are vital in the church, community and globally. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
It’s crazy the world we live in. We are barely enjoying one season when another is being rushed up-

on us. I work in retail and we started getting in our Christmas Holiday merchandise in September. 

For many we roll our eyes with the entire process but for others, the delight in planning and seeing 

what is available is a joy. The same goes for the UMW. We need to plan ahead so that not only does 

it get on the Calendar at church to reserve rooms and prepare for the program but for our own lives 

as well. 

Ladies, reserve December 9
th
 from 2-4 for our second, Advent by Candlelight. More information will 

be shared on how you can either host a table or be a guest for the event. Information on the UMW 

Board in the hallway. 

October Calendar: 

October 3
rd

- 12:30 Executive Meeting  

October 11
th  

7:00 p.m.
 -  

Guest Speaker- Dr. Soberman 

“Changing Cancer Care in our Community” 

Dinner 5:30 ( free will offering) sign up on UMW board 

Circle Schedules: 

 October 12
th
 -12:30-3:30   Mary Martha Circle- Preparing Mixes for the Holiday Craft 

Sale in Church Parlor  

October 17
th
- Wesleyan Circle-Edenton Retirement Facility Tour 1:30 

5800 Genesis Lane Frederick MD 

October 25
th 

 7:00 –Miriam Circle- Host Elaine Child-  

Program Leader- Andrea Willetts 

 

 



Youth News…. 

What a great kick-off we had in September! Our 

first youth group was on September 10, and 26 

youth attended! We are going to have a great year! 
Fall is upon us and there is so much to do! The youth are 

getting into what it means to be loved by God regardless of 

human fallibility. We are just returning from a retreat at 

Manidokan, and we had a meaningful and fun time. 

 Fall Fun: 

Trunk or Treat- the Youth will have the funhouse again this year, 

we hope you will join us for this exciting experience. 

OCTOBER 29- the youth will be visiting Crumland Farms to experience the corn maze, what 

fun! 

   

We continue to pray for those affected by the hurricanes this year, and 

for those who have had circumstances beyond their control adversely 

affect them.  

 

October Youth Schedule 
October 8  youth    5:30  Parish Hall/ed building 

October 15  youth    5:30  Parish Hall/ed building 

October 22  youth    5:30  Parish Hall/ed building 

October 27  decorate fun house  6:00  Education Building 

October 28  Fun House   TBD  Education Building 

October 29  youth    5:30  Crumland Farms 

 

Did you know? 
The youth gather on Sunday evenings for a time of fellowship with the Lord, and with each other. We gather 
together for a meal, much as Jesus did with His disciples. The meal is an important part of the fellowship 
experience, and it’s quite wonderful to see them engaging each other. If you would like to assist in the meal 
preparation, we would love to have that happen. Sign ups are available at. 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d48adad2aaaf49-calvary 
 Please email me at katymossburg@calvaryumc.org if you have questions. 

 

Thank you for the continuing love showered upon the youth!  



 

Last month Frederick City celebrated its annual Saturday event of “In the Street”.  As in previous years, Calvary partici-

pated with a table display of information that tells Calvary’s story and our impact upon the community.  A few of our 

members and our clergy were available through the day to talk to people who stopped at our station. 

A few people showed interest and stopped to talk and learn more about Calvary’s ministry to the community. Those 

who stopped indicated that they had prior contact with Calvary and that it was through themselves or their children at-

tending the Weekday School. Kudos to the Weekday School for such a strong and long standing ministry. 

Except for those few, no one stopped because they felt the Spirit upon them. I felt the presence of God in their midst by 

our being there. I kept thinking about the tens of hundreds of people shuffling by us with only a glance and trying to not 

make eye contact. It was as if they were fearful we would “touch” them with the Gospel of Christ and the Holy Spirit 

would leap into them for their personal Pentecost. I am glad that we were there – for we were and are the presence of 

God. 

The whole scene, people following one another with an air of lack of awareness, brought to mind readings from Isaiah, 

in particular Chapters 40 and 41. The Israelites of Judah were worshiping God on their own terms, not the way God 

wanted them to worship him. They followed the laws and commandments but without the spiritual feeling that God 

asks. They were mindlessly making their sacrifices but not from their heart and they were living a life that paid less at-

tention to values and morals than attending the poor and needy. Isaiah was warning them of a great change coming to 

their world that would bring woe beyond understanding. If they would not change their ways of idolatry to the way of 

God, then they would live without God as their protector.  

Calvary’s presence was the presence of God to the people of this day. We were in the image of Isaiah. Telling Calva-

ry’s faith story and ministry provided a glimmer that may have been the spark to flame a recognition of God’s Holiness 

and his grace and mercy offered to them. Maybe, just maybe, they would later remember something about a God that 

reached out to them through us. 

As Isaiah, we were the voice in the wilderness; calling “prepare the way for the Lord” (Isa 40:36). We were called to be 

God’s presence and witness that day and every day. You too were with us, by being part of the Body of Christ at Calva-
ry.  

Help keep our neighbors warm:  

The outreach committee is once again collecting 
hats, gloves, etc. for our adult neighbors. We 
can also take tarps, warm blankets, and hoodies 
(please no trench coats or other dressier cloth-
ing). There is a blue box on the stage in parish 
hall for the items. All items will be donated to 
Second Street and Hope. 



 

 Calvary Weekday School  

Greetings!  Our Calvary Preschool and Kindergarten are in full swing now.  Our Kindergarten has 100% en-

rollment and there are just a few openings in our 3’s and 4’s.  This past June we received renewal of our Mar-

yland Department of Education Accreditation good until 2020, as well as renewal of our participation in the 

MD. Excels Program at Level 5, highest level indicator for a quality school program.  In addition to our ap-

proved State curriculum, we also offer Spanish, Library, Composer and Artist of the Month, and this year we 

are piloting a Music class with Ms. Angela Mayer as our Specialist.  We are getting ready to offer Volunteer 

orientation and love to have extra hands in the classroom.  This week we celebrated International Day of 

Peace with a whole school gathering.  The children sang, “Light a Candle for Peace” and wore their Calvary 

Weekday School t-shirts.  It was a beautiful experience!   We try to gather as a community once a month in 

song and special themes: patriotism, love, honesty……..virtues we want to emulate, beginning with our 

youngest.  We look forward to a wonderful year with our Calvary family and thank Pastor Larsen and the 

Church Staff for continued support.  Wishing all many blessings this beautiful fall season,  

Louise Walmsley, Director.   

www.calvaryweekdayschool.com                                 301.662.6783 

 

Charge Conference Scheduled October 18 

The annual meeting where the church reviews its ministries and celebrates its connection with the larger 
United Methodist Church will take place on Tuesday, October 18 at 7:00 PM. The Frederick District Superin-
tendent, The Rev Edgardo Rivera will be present to lead the meeting as the church makes several reports on 
the building, the ministries, the membership and the financial health of the congregation.  

 

This year, the meeting is open for all to attend in addition to all of the voting is members of the Church Coun-
cil. One particular item of importance this year is the decision for Calvary to bring to an end the Cooperative 
Parish relationship with Centennial Memorial United Methodist Church. This comes at Centennial Church’s 
request and has been discussed at both churches.  Agenda items also include: voting to approve the candi-
dacy of Jeff Zalatoris for ordained ministry, renewal of certified lay servant status for Bert Edmonson, elec-
tion of new persons in leadership roles, report of the pastors and deacon, approval of the compensation 
packages for each clergy under appointment and action on those members who have become inactive.  

 

 

Hurricane Relief 

As of September 18, the friends and member of Calvary Church have contributed $3,218. We will send this 
with a matching amount from the church Mission Fund to the United Methodist Committee on Relief 
(UMCOR). Thank you.  

http://www.calvaryweekdayschool.com


 

Be ye doers of the Word and not hearers only! 

 

 

Although it is one of the shortest letters of the New Testament, that written by James, who ministered to the 
early Judean Christian Church, is as much a blueprint as any of the letters for the church in today’s society.  
For it calls us to action … witnessing for Christ in a broken world!  James reminds us that listening to God’s 
word is necessary, but not sufficient if we do not put it into practice (James 1: 22).  And, while he does not 
negate our justification before God by Faith, the Apostle Paul’s dictum, James’ letter to the early church re-
minds us more than any of the other letters that faith without works is shallow (James 2: 14-18).   

 

How relevant this message is in today’s society, in which, as reported by evangelist Bill Tenny-Brittain 
(BWC UMConnection Daily, June 5, 2009, p. 5), while 76 percent of Americans say they are Christians, on-
ly 14.8 percent attend church, the number one reason for such lack of engagement being that they perceive 
Christians as hypocrites, not practicing what they preach.  Although we’ve heard that often in our lives, and 
tend at times to dismiss it as an excuse offered by those who are not active in the church, I believe we 
would be foolish indeed to dismiss such a perception completely out of hand.   

 

United Methodists are called to renew the spirit of mission … being sent into the world by and for God … 
the essence of John Wesley’s ministry, reaching those in need.  Was such action not also the essence of 
Jesus’ earthly ministry?  Yes, the Scriptures remind us that Jesus regularly visited the Temple, where he 
praised God, taught, and prayed; but his commitment to God did not end there! His ministry was in the com-
munity (e.g., Mathew 5; Luke 4: 16-21), a ministry to which he commended his disciples (e.g., Mathew 10: 5
-14; 25: 31-46; 28: 16-21.) 

 

As we proclaim as a congregation in the benediction following our weekly worship service at Calvary, after 
preparing for the Word, hearing the Word, and responding to the Word, we go forth into the world to put the 
Word into action … to serve others in the name of Christ Jesus.  During this time of reflection on our stew-
ardship of material and spiritual gifts given us by God, we are asked to think of additional ways in which we 
might grow as disciples and serve God in the community about us through the ministries of Calvary.  Jesus 
reminds us, as he did the earliest disciples, that the opportunities for doing so are abundant (Mathew 9: 37-
38).   

 

Calvary’s weekly electronic newsletter lists a number of the opportunities by which we might witness for 
Christ in everyday ways such that the unchurched and others in need of God’s love will see the face of 
Christ in each of us!   

 

Paul D. Nelson  

Church & Society Ministry Team  



ATTENTION!! 

Calvary Members, the church bazaar date 

has been changed to Saturday, November 11, 

from 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.  The craft group is 

back to working toward the new date.  We 

welcome anyone interested in helping us.  We 

meet every Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. and 

Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. in the basement of 

the Educational Bldg.  We are also looking for 

Vendors.  Please consider how YOU can help 

with the bazaar:  crafting, baking, donating 

items for the White Elephant room, donating 

items for the Silent Auction, volunteering on 

the day of the bazaar, etc.  Please consider 

donating your time and talents.  Any ques-

tions, please call Becky Isaacs at 301-304-

0439 or email her at MikBeckl@comcast.net  

Hope to hear from you soon. 

Once again the UMW will be celebrating World Community Day by taking our annual collection of 

Hygiene Kits.  The kits are delivered to Church World Service in New Windsor, MD.  From there 

they are distributed nationally and internationally as needed.  They well may be needed in Houston 

this year.  The deadline for kits, NOVEMBER 5.  Please look for the box in the Parish hall for drop 

–off.  Thank you for your participation. 

Hygiene Kit 

1 -  16’x28 hand towel *Place all items in a 1 gallon 

1 -  wash clothe  plastic bag w/a zipper closure, 

1-  wide-tooth comb  remove excess air, and seal. 

1-  nail clipper  PLEASE, NO TOOTHPASTE. 

1-  bar of soap (bath size in wrapper) 

1-  toothbrush (in original packaging) 

6– standard size Band-Aids 

 



Ron and Audra Chewning, 10/1, Paul and Martha Nelson, 10/3, John and Amy 

Farner, 10/4,  Basil and Ruby Eavey, 10/6, Rev. Shannon Sullivan and Aaron 

Herrington, 10/6, Chad and Michelle Joy, 10/7, Brian and Rebecca Forsythe, 

10/9, Jay and Emily Harman, 10/11, John and Jennifer Esler, 10/16, Paul and 

Christy Quigley, 10/17, Art and Carol Fennington, 10/17, Stephen and Stephanie 

Harris, 10/18, Paul and Cyd Maubert, Ray and Becky McKinnon, 10/21, Martha 

and Phillip Dean, 10/24,   Bob and Kay Jacobs, 10/28, Mike and Melissa Gaeta, 

10/31. 

 

Did you move?  Did we miss your birthday or 

anniversary?  Please let the church office know 

if we need to update or correct  your infor-

mation. 

Thanks... 

 

Thank You 

I want to thank my many friends at Calvary for their prayers, thoughts and many beautiful cards I 

received during my illness.  It means so much to know how many friends you have when illness 

strikes.  You have been a blessing to me. 

Delores Hahn 

 

Wesleyan Circle will meet on Tuesday, October 17 at 1:30 p.m. at the Edenton Retirement Center.   

Located at 5800 Genesis Lane, Frederick 

October 1, Rev. Shannon Sullivan, Terre Rhoderick, Sean O’Sullivan, 2, Emily Car-

nochan, Erica Shipley, Bethany Webster, 3, Patricia Pettingall, M. Elaine Childs, Julian 

Pearce, Joche Wilmot, 4, Nan Doggett, Dolores Jane Summers, Christina Green, Gloria Or-

rison, Guy Whisner, Bob Cannon, David Carter, Ann Crum, Beth Fox, David Austin, JoAnn 

Ehlers, 5, Patsy Hoover, Daniel Valentin Morales, Carol Stockhausen, Megan Reilly, Carol 

Fennington, Allison Chapman, Benjamin Hicks, 6, Laurie Rerko, Isam Ballenger, 7, Kay 

Hirsch-Jacobs, Millie Cerstvik, Stuart Austin, Timothy Caudill, 8, Florence Doggett, Kelsey 

Huss, Margaret Burkett, 9, Jennifer Aud, David Colby, 10, Jennifer Eaton-Hoke, Grace Hel-

ler, Jean Oxley, Ellen Ahr, 11, Cameron Rokisky, Jacob Lefwich, Buck Isaacs, 12, Brandy 

Adam, Ginger Ward, Elizabeth McCauley, Reagan Kinsey, Nancy East, 13, Larry Johnson, 

Delaney White, Charlotte Miller, 14, Gracie Mayer, Kelley Cardy, Chris Miller, 15, Ian Vega, Donna Loeb, Sarah Austin, 

16, Gloria Retzer, Andrew Keirn, Adell Remsberg, Lucus Putman, Deni Remsberg, Elizabeth Putman, 17, Kayleigh 

Adam, Matthew Neumark, Tom Stokes, 18, Andrew Crum, Georgia Riggleman, 19, Jonah Miller, Barbara Burke, Kevin 

Davies, 20, Courtney Keirn, Melinda Keirn, 21, Kyrique Pearson, Betsy Bryant, Taylor Fox, Carla Martz, 22, Kevin 

Giller, Thomas Mills, Jay Silvio, Steven Cirko, 23, Scott Engler, Lynn Schumacher, 24, Kitty Robinson, Carol Fink, Nan-

cy McLaughlin, 25, Joan Cooley, Thomas Nazari, 26, Eden O’Sullivan, Sharon Brittingham, 28, Angela Mayer, Saman-

tha Shipley, Allison Lemasters, 29, Marla Rowley, Bruce Caruthers, Barbara Stone, 30, Christine Bowersox, and Ra-

chel Gray. 

Congregational Updates 

Baptisms  

Katherine Ruth Marshall 9/17/17 

Armani Grace Gough  9/17/17 

Laurali Eleanor Gough 9/17/17 

 

Deaths 

Richard Metcalf  9//19/17 



October 2017 
 
Oct 1 
Wheelbarrow Sunday 
8:30   Worship 
9:30   Sunday School for all. 
11:00  Worship 
12:30  Genesis/Bell of Jesus 
1:00   Sunshine Choir 
4:30  Voices of Praise 
5:30   Holy Habits Class 

 
Oct 2 
7:00   Lay Leadership 
 
Oct 3 
10:00   Pastor’s Bible Study 
12:30   UMW Ex. Committee 
1:00     Staff Meeting 
6:00     Yoga 
7:00      Joyful Noise 
7:00      2nd  Street and Hope 
7:30      Gospel Choir 
 
Oct 4 
1:30   Blood Drive 
6:30   Men’s Bible Study 
7:00   Open Prayer 
7:30   Handmaiden Book Study 
 
Oct 5 
6:30 Kitchen Committee 

7:15  Cathedral Choir  
 
Oct 7 
10:00 Bell Peal 
10:00 Prayer Shawl Ministry 
1:00 UMW  District Meeting 
 
Oct 8 
8:30 Worship 
9:30 Sunday School for all 
11:00 Worship 
12:30 Genesis/Bells of Jesus 
1:00 Sunshine Choir 
3:00 Concert Series 
4:30  Voices of Praise 
 5:30 Youth Group 
5:30 Holy Habit s Class 
 
Oct 9 
6:00 Discipline 1 
6:45 Worship Committee 

 
Oct 10 
10:00 Pastor’s Bible Study 
1:00 Staff Meeting 
6:00 Yoga 
7:00 Joyful Noise  
7:30 Gospel Choir 
 

 
 
Oct 11 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 
7:00 UMW Change to Cancer Care 
7:00 Open Prayer 
 
Oct 12 
1:00 Mary Martha Circle 
7:15 Cathedral Choir 
 

Oct 13 
6:30 Children’s  Night , Paint & Praise 
 
Oct 14 
7:30 UMM Breakfast 
10:00  Wedding 
 
Oct 15 Baptism Sunday 
8:30  Worship 
9:30  Sunday School for all 
11:00  Worship 
12:30 Genesis/Bells for Jesus 
1:00  Sunshine Choir 
2:00  Blessings of the Animals 
4:30  Voices of Praise 
5:30  Youth Group 
5:30  Holy Habits Class 
 
Oct 16 
6:00  Discipline 1 
7:00  Educational Ministry 

 
Oct 17 
10:00 Pastor’s Bible Study 
1:00  Staff Meeting 
1:30  Wesleyan Circle meeting  
    at Edenton Retirement Center 
6:00  Yoga 
7:00  Joyful Noise 
7:30  Gospel Choir 
 
Oct 18 
6:30  Men’s Bible Study 
7:00  Calvary Change Conference 
7:00  Open Prayer 
 
Oct 19 
7:15  Cathedral Choir 
 
Oct 20 
Women’s Retreat Oct. 20-Oct 22 
 

Oct 21 
7:30  UMM Breakfast 
4:00  Calvary at the Soup Kitchen 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Oct 22 
8:30  Worship 
9:30  Sunday School for all 
11:00  Worship 
12:30  Genesis/Bells for Jesus 
1:00  Sunshine Choir 
4:30  Voices of Praise 
5:30  Youth Group 

5:30  Holy Habits Class 
 
Oct 23 
6:00  Discipline 1 
7:00  Outreach Committee 
 
Oct 24 
10:00  Pastor’s Bible Study 
1:00  Staff Meeting 
6:00  Yoga 
7:00  Joyful Noise 
7:30  Gospel Choir 
 
Oct 25 
6:30  Men’s Bible Study 
7:00  Miriam’s  Circle 
7:00  Mom’s Bible Study 
7:00  Open Prayer 
 
Oct 26 
7:15  Cathedral Choir 

 
Oct 28 
7:00 UMM Pancake Breakfast 
9:00-4:00  Trunk or Treat 
 
Oct 29 
8:30  Worship 
9:30  Sunday School for all 
11:00  Worship 
12:30  Genesis/Bells for Jesus 
1:00  Sunshine Choir 
1:00  Crop Walk 
4:30  Voices of Praise 
5:30  Youth Group 
 
Oct 30 
6:00  Discipline 1 
 
Oct 31 
10:00  Pastor’s Bible Study 
1:00  Staff Meeting 

6:00  Yoga 
7:00  Joyful Noise 
7:30  Gospel Choir 
 
 



  
Calvary-Centennial Cooperative Parish 

131 W. Second Street 
Frederick, MD 21701 

  

Non-Profit Organization 

US Postage PAID 

Frederick, MD 21701 

Permit No. 52 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Calvary United Methodist Church seeks and invites all to become disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of our 

community and our world.  

   

 

Table of Contents 

Note from Rev. Shannon….1 

Oct. Sermons Schedule..…..2 

Worship Helpers………..…....3 

Women’s Retreat……….…….4 

For the Children...……………..5 

Opportunities……………………..6 

DISTRICT5 Quartet……..………7 

 

UMW…………..8 

Youth…………....9 

Stewardship…..10 

Weekday School….11 

Church & Society…...12 

Holiday Bazaar………...13 

Oct. Birthday/Ann…….14 

UMM Breakfast 10/21/17 at 7:30 a.m. 

 

UMM Pancake Breakfast 10/28/17, 7:00-11:00 a.m. 


